MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Washington, seconded by Supervisor Spiegel and duly carried,
IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, August 17, 2021, be adjourned in memory of
Lois Carson, who passed away July 14, 2021, at the age of 90.

Lois Carson served for thirty years as the Executive Director of Community Action
Partnership of Riverside County, CAP. She led CAP Riverside towards ending poverty on a local
level and obtaining recognition at the state and federal level for her efforts. Carson promoted the
vision of ending poverty through programs for utility assistance, conservation education, solar
exploration and weatherization. During her tenure with CAP Riverside, she helped to establish the
many thriving organizations and networks that serve low- income families today, including the
Riverside County Consortium for Early Learning Services and the Coachella Valley Housing
Coalition. She also implemented cool centers in 2001 in response to the extreme summer heat.
Today Riverside County has more than 60 cool centers.

Carson led CAP Riverside to receive the 2005 Award for Excellence in Community Action.
She was honored with the “Lyndon B. Johnson Human Service Award” in 2007 by the National
Community Action Partnership organization. She was also the 2007 recipient of the State of
California “Woman of the Year-Assembly District 62.”

Carson’s commitment went beyond Riverside County as she served as president of the
California- Nevada Community Action Partnership Association (Cal-Neva), the state trade
association and as vice president and president of the National Community Action Partnership, as
national trade association.

Carson received a bachelor’s degree in English from California State University, San
Bernardino and a master’s in English-Education form the University of California, Riverside. She
was named a distinguished alumna by both institutions.

Lois Carson’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who
knew and loved her. She was referred to as a “pearl of community action” for inspiring employees
and residents. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Lois Carson.

[ hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
August 17, 2021 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: August 17, 2021
Kecia Harper, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Washington, seconded by Supervisor Spiegel and duly
carried, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, August 17, 2021, be adjourned
in memory of Leslie Dellaro, who peacefully passed away at home, at the age of 73, June
17, 2021.

Leslie was born in Queens Hospital, Manhattan, New York, and later moved to
Riverside, California. In Leslie’s youth, she enjoyed singing in the choir at Calvary
Presbyterian Church in Riverside. She graduated from Riverside North High School in
1996 and attended Riverside Community College. She graduated from Chico State
University in 1970, with a BA in Social Welfare,

Leslie worked at the California Institute for Women from 1970-1972 and was a
correctional officer with the Riverside County Sheriff’s Department for eleven years. She
began and ran a successful business, selling organic plants and vegetables for fifteen years.
She supplied several Riverside restaurants with her produce. In between growing seasons,
Leslie worked for the Riverside Unified School District as a substitute teacher.

Leslie loved to travel and worked as a part-time travel agent. Her favorite form of
travel was on cruise ships. Lesliec was both a member and president of the Raincross
Exchange Club of Riverside, for over eighteen years. She also worked with Para Nifios and
was a member of the Red Hat Society of Riverside.

Leslie’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who
knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its
heartfelt condolences to the family of Leslie Dellaro.

[ hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
August 17, 2021 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: August 17, 2021
Kecia Harper, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Washington, seconded by Supervisor Spiegel and duly carried,
IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, August 17, 2021, be adjourned in memory of
Ron Parks, Temecula’s first mayor, who passed away August 10, 2021 at the age of 79.

Parks was born in Oklahoma City in 1942, and came to California with his family in 1948.
In 1989, Parks was elected as Temecula’s first mayor. He served two terms on the city’s first
council. He served as the city’s deputy director of public works from 1996 to 2006.

Parks was very involved with the community, coaching Pop Warner youth football and
was a charter member for the Rotary Club of Temecula, the Boys & Girls Clubs of Southwest
Riverside County and the FOS Golf Club. He earned the Temecula Valley Chamber of
Commerce’s Lifetime Achievement Award in 2008. Parks and his wife Debbie enjoyed traveling
to Palo Verde, Florida, Tahiti and Europe. His favorite hobby was golf. Whether he was dressed
up as Santa Claus during the holidays or as Ernest Hemingway in a look-alike contest, Ron always
brought cheer into peoples’ lives and he lived life to the fullest.

Ron’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and
loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside,

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Ron Parks, Temecula’s first mayor.

[ hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
August 17, 2021 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: August 17, 2021
Kecia Harper, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: L/f?wm —7% Deputy
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